VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Advisory
Date: Monday, February 22, 2016
Present:
Gig Fiumerodo, Bill Hart, Sharon Beynon, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Lynn Wright, Chief Sidnam, Maria Reyes Sanchez, Michelle Millea, Philip Clinton, Joe Esquivel, Helen Galindo, Kammy Algiers
Recorder:  
Eileen Crump
Absent: 
Lucy Capuano, Tania DeClerck, Lesley Daley, Peder Nielsen, Nathan Cole, Ryan Petitfils, Perry Martin
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Philip Clinton moved to approve the January 25, 2016 meeting minutes and Sharon Beynon second the motion.
	The January 25, 2016 meeting minutes were approved by the group.
	
	Eileen Crump

	Distance Education Summit February 19, 2016
	Ventura College hosted 98 attendees from Ventura, Moorpark, and Oxnard Colleges.   Distance Education faculty and staff participated. They learned best practices, information about the OEI exchange, student success tools, OEI rubric, and the new learning management Canvas. 
Presenters were: Bernard Luskin, Rick Post, Dave Fuhrman, Greg Gillespie, Art Sandford, Gwendolyn Lewis- Huddleston, and faculty and staff from all three colleges.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump

	Aspen Award
	The Aspen Institute College Excellence Program named Ventura College one of the nation’s top 150 community colleges eligible to compete for the 2017 Aspen Prize for Community College Excellence and $1 million dollars in prize funds.
A major criterion to apply is closing the performance gap different student population and distance education at Ventura College has accomplished this. 
	
	
	

	Workshops
	Kammy Algiers gave a Science Teacher's Exchange Group on Wednesday, February 17. Kammy also plans on giving a syllabus review for the science department, but it is open to all faculty.
Lauri Moore is leading Faculty Teaching Techniques Exchange Groups on February 24, March 30 and April 27 from 2 pm - 3:30 pm.
	
	
	

	Diversity in Culture Festival April 12-14
	Diversity in Culture Taskforce has a lineup of entertainers, musicians, dancers and presenters. 
Volunteers are needs to help during the 3 day festival. Lynn, Bill, Marie, Gigi, Kammy and Philip volunteered to help during the festival. 

Still need food, arts and craft vendors.

The Diversity in Culture Taskforce has selected flags that will be displayed throughout campus during the festival. The flag have been ordered.
	The taskforce will create an event calendar with dates, times and location of events.


	
	

	Teaching and Learning Center Update
	A group met to discuss the Teaching and Learning Center to map out ideas for the center. The group developed some concepts, strategies and goals for the center. The group said that the college especially the professional development committee is already doing most of the things a Teaching and Learning Center will be doing.  The committee agreed to continue to use Tune Up Your Brain logo for all professional development activities on campus. 

The professional development advisory group wants to be the hub of all professional development activities.
	Sharon Beynon will write up a summary of discussion and give it to the committee for review and their input before giving it to the college president.


	
	Sharon Beynon

	California Community Colleges Professional Learning Center Website

	The professional learning center website for community colleges faculty and staff for Trainings and other resources is available at: http://prolearningnetwork.cccco.edu/
	
	
	

	VC Re-organization
	The committee discussed the placement of the Professional Development Advisory in the new Ventura College Reorganization. Currently the advisory group reports out to the Academic Senate, the Classified Senate and administrators.
The advisory members want to make the Professional Development Advisory is the hub for all campus professional development activities. The purpose of this is to calendar, document, promote and market professional development in a central location under one dean.

It was mention that the dean or administrator overseeing professional development should have a passion and experience in professional development.

Philip moved to keep professional development as is. Michelle seconded motion. Dean Huddleston will carry forth professional development thoughts and ideas to campus administrators and staff. The taskforce wants Dean Huddleston to continue to be the champion for campus wide profession development. Gwen will share this opinion with administrators. 
	
	
	

	Colloquium
	The committee would like to host the Colloquium again. Sharon moved to host the Colloquium on Monday, April 11, 2016 at 5 pm and Maria seconded the motion.
	A meeting will be held to organize the colloquium.
	
	Sharon Beynon, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump, Philip Clinton, Maria Reyes Sanchez and Gigi Fiumerodo

	ALAS Transfer Success Summit
	A meeting was held on February 11, 2016 with the representatives of Moorpark, Oxnard, Ventura Colleges and CSUCI to discuss the summit and relay information to the VC Professional Development Advisory Group. The conversation focused on having the summit be more interactive. The call for regional presenters went out. 

The Transfer Success Summit will be held at Ventura College on either September 16 or 23, 2016. 
The ALAS group decided to revise the grant application process.
	
	
	Philip Clinton

	Classified Senate Update


	The Holiday Party Gift Basket fundraiser raised $792.60 for student scholarships.
The State Classified Senate Board Meeting will be held at Ventura College on March 11 and 12, 2016.

The Classified Spring Retreat will be held on March 22. On the agenda: 

· Review Accreditation Draft

· Evacuation Chair Demonstrations
· Basic First Aid

· Learn to Exercise in Your Office

· Discussion about New Classified Employee Orientation

· Team Building Exercise

The Classified Leadership Institute will be held June 16-18, 2016 in Crowne Plaza Ventura Beach.
Classified Senate Elections will be held in June.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	PD Presentations at AHSIE and CI and 4csd
	Professional Development Advisory members will present at two conferences at Alliance of Hispanic Serving Institution Educators (AHSIE) AHSIE at CSUICI and 4CSD.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon, Philip Clinton, Sharon Oxford, Matthew Moore, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump

	Spring Self-Assigned Flex Day
	Facilities Safety with M &O workshop will be reaching out to administrative assistances because they enter most of the work order.  
	
	
	Joe Esquivel

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 28, 2016 from 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at  2:59 pm. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston


